

# TUSCOLA KIWANIS CLUB NEWSLETTER

# **NOVEMBER 2011**

# **2011 Events**

Wednesday, November 9	Board Meeting - Noon at Amishland Buffet-Red Barn
Friday & Saturday, Nov 11 & 12	Peanut Days at Tanger Mall Entrance – see schedule
Wednesday, December 14	Board Meeting - Noon at Amishland Buffet-Red Barn

# **2012 Events**

Saturday, February 11	Pancake Breakfast – Forty Martyrs Hall
Friday, March 30	Fish Fry Supper – Forty Martyrs Hall

# **Upcoming Meetings & Program Assignments**

November 7	Tim Hoel
November 14	Paul Jones
November 21	April Kauffman
November 28	Judy Landeck
December 5	Betty Leonard
December 12	John Davis
December 19	Club Christmas Party (bring \$10)
December 26	No meeting
December 26  January 2	No meeting Beth Linstead
January 2	Beth Linstead
January 2 January 9	Beth Linstead Jaci Manzella
January 2 January 9 January 16	Beth Linstead Jaci Manzella Kathryn McCumber

Page 1 of 15

February 13	Art Moss
February 20	Barb Moss
February 27	Donna Motley

If your program date does <u>not</u> work for you, please notify Janet Butler as soon as possible so a date swap can be arranged.

# Don't Forget to Give Janet Butler your November Volunteer Hours at the end of the month!

Click here to enter hours online

#### **Puns For Educated Minds....Some Real Groaners**

- 1. The roundest knight at King Arthur's round table was Sir Cumference. He acquired his size from too much pi.
- 2. I thought I saw an eye doctor on an Alaskan island, but it turned out to be an optical Aleutian.
- 3. She was only a whiskey maker, but he loved her still.
- 4. A rubber band pistol was confiscated from algebra class, because it was a weapon of math disruption.
- 5. No matter how much you push the envelope, it'll still be stationery.
- 6. A dog gave birth to puppies near the road and was cited for littering.
- 7. A grenade thrown into a kitchen in France would result in Linoleum Blownapart.
- 8. Two silk worms had a race. They ended up in a tie.
- 9. A hole has been found in the nudist camp wall. The police are looking into it.
- 11. Atheism is a non-prophet organization.
- 12. Two hats were hanging on a hat rack in the hallway. One hat said to the other: 'You stay here; I'll go on a head.'
- 13. I wondered why the baseball kept getting bigger. Then it hit me.
- 14. A sign on the lawn at a drug rehab center said: 'Keep off the Grass.'
- 15. The G.I. who survived mustard gas and pepper spray is now a seasoned veteran.
- 16. A backward poet writes inverse.
- 17. When cannibals ate a missionary, they got a taste of religion.

## Meeting Minutes – October 3, 2011

### Attendance

57 – Members

1 – Guest: Gary Goeken, 2011/2012 I-I Division 27 Lt. Governor

- *Free Lunch Winner* Don Miller
- **Birthdays** None
- Brags

No brags due to officer/director installations and new member inductions.

• News, Announcements, Activities and/or Volunteer Opportunities

Peanut Sales – Judy Landeck reported that unfortunately, the club was not able to work the Tanger Mall entrance on September 30 or October 1 as planned, due to the start of road construction. We did work Main/Sale, IGA, Pamida and North Line/Prairie. The gross sales are \$2,692.94 less \$871.52 for the cost of the peanuts for a net of \$1,821.42. This is down from last year, and we have 28 cases of peanuts left. It has been suggested, based on city approval, that we do two more days in November just at the mall entrance. The Board members will discuss at the October 12 Board meeting and report back to the membership.

SAM Pantry Food Drive —Members were reminded about the food drive for SAM Pantry on Saturday, October 8. If you can help, meet at the Tuscola United Methodist Church at 9:30AM.

Interclub Meeting – Marge Conn, Dave Dobson, Clarice Hausman, Betty Leonard and Gary Weber attended an interclub meeting with the Champaign-Urbana club on September 27.

Governor's Dinner – The 2011 Governor's Dinner for Division 25, 26 and 27 will be Monday, October 10 at 6PM at the Amishland Buffet. The cost is \$11.00 per person.

<u>Division 27 Club Counselor/Mentor</u> – Lt. Gov. Gary Goeken announced that Wayne Ward has agreed to continue as the Division 27 Club Counselor/Mentor.



Mike Damler Recognition – Mike Damler was recognized and thanked for his year of service to the club as 2010/2011 President. President Jaci Manzella presented Mike with a personalized plaque.



Special Recognition for Wayne Ward — Retiring Secretary Wayne Ward was recognized and thanked for his 21 years as Secretary of the Tuscola Club. President Jaci Manzella presented Wayne with a personalized framed plaque commemorating the occasion.



#### **Program:**

2010/2011 President Mike Damler and Lt. Governor Janet Butler inducted 14 new members into the club. See photo and names in this newsletter. More photos on the club website.

2011/2012 Lt. Governor Gary Goeken installed new officers and recognized continuing officers. Retiring 2010/2011 Lt Governor Janet Butler recognized continuing directors and retired officers. See photos and names in this newsletter.



## Meeting Minutes – October 10, 2011

- Attendance
- 34 Members
- 0 Guests
- Free Lunch Winner Judy Landeck
- *Birthdays* Laura Meyer 10/13
- Brags Janet Butler, Marge Conn, Mike Damler, Judy Landeck, and Patty Russell
- <u>News, Announcements, Activities and/or Volunteer Opportunities</u>

<u>SAM Pantry Food Drive</u> – Jim Kleiss stopped by to thank the twenty-one Kiwanians who volunteered at the food drive. This year 15,730 pounds of food were collected exceeding the 12,200 pounds in 2010. Also \$2,600 in cash donations was collected. Great job!!

<u>Board Director Installation</u> – Lorraine Best installed as a 2011/2012 Board Director.



<u>Trauma (Hospital) Dolls</u> – Janet Butler showed a sample doll to members. A new workshop will be scheduled soon.

<u>Tribute to Immediate Past President</u> – Robert VanCleave gave a tribute to Mike Damler for his service to the club as Past President. Robert gave an amusing description of bees' lifestyle, as he made recommendations for retirement.

#### **Program:**



Kim Higgins presented an entertaining program on the history of Jack O'Lantern and Halloween, with a few trivial questions from old "horror" movies

thrown in for fun.

People have been making jack-o'lanterns at Halloween for centuries. The practice originated from an Irish myth about a man nicknamed "Stingy Jack." According to the story, Stingy Jack invited the Devil to have a drink with him. True to his name, Stingy Jack didn't want to pay for his drink, so he convinced the Devil to turn himself into a coin that Jack could use to buy their drinks. Once the Devil did so, Jack decided to keep the money and put it into his pocket next to a silver cross, which prevented the Devil from changing back into his original form. Jack eventually freed the Devil, under the condition that he would not bother Jack for one year and that, should Jack die, he would not claim his soul. The next year, Jack again tricked the Devil into climbing into a tree to pick a piece of fruit. While he was up in the tree, Jack carved a sign of the cross into the tree's bark so that the Devil could not come down until the Devil promised Jack not to bother him for ten more years.

Soon after, Jack died. As the legend goes, God would not allow such an unsavory figure into heaven. The Devil, upset by the trick Jack had played on him and keeping his word not to claim his soul, would not allow Jack into hell. He sent Jack off into the dark night with only a burning coal to light his way. Jack put the coal into a carved-out turnip and has been roaming the

Earth with ever since. The Irish began to refer to this ghostly figure as "Jack of the Lantern," and then, simply "Jack O'Lantern."

In Ireland and Scotland, people began to make their own versions of Jack's lanterns by carving scary faces into turnips or potatoes and placing them into windows or near doors to frighten away Stingy Jack and other wandering evil spirits. In England, large beets are used. Immigrants from these countries brought the jack o'lantern tradition with them when they came to the United States. They soon found that pumpkins, a fruit native to America, make perfect jack o'lanterns.

Halloween is a time of celebration and superstition. It is thought to have originated with the ancient Celtic festival of Samhain, when people would light bonfires and wear costumes to ward off roaming ghosts. In the eighth century, Pope Gregory III designated November 1 as a time to honor all saints and martyrs; the holiday, All Saints' Day, incorporated some of the traditions of Samhain. The evening before was known as All Hallows' Eve and later Halloween.

Over time, Halloween evolved into a secular, community-based event characterized by child-friendly activities such as trick-or-treating. In a number of countries around the world, as the days grow shorter and the nights get colder, people continue to usher in the winter season with gatherings, costumes and sweet treats. In the U.S. about \$1.6 Billion is spent for Halloween related activities and items.

## Meeting Minutes – October 17, 2011

#### • Attendance

42 - Members

3 – Guest: Jeff Rasche, our speaker

• Free Lunch Winner – Betty Leonard

 <u>Birthdays</u> – Marge Conn 10/20, Ben Mingo 10/23 and Mary Schultz 10/17

 <u>Brags</u> – David Butler, Mike Damler, Jeannie Fortney, Tim Hoel and Jaci Manzella

• News, Announcements, Activities and/or Volunteer Opportunities

Peanut Days – Due to the club not being able to solicit at the entrance of Tanger Mall, the donations are down about \$1,000. The Board voted to solicit Tanger Mall on 11/11 & 11/12, with alternate dates of 11/18 & 11/19 if weather is too bad. Judy Landeck has been advised of the dates and will procure city council approval. Once approval is obtained, new sign-up sheets will go around.

<u>Vice President Installation</u> – Pat Damler was officially installed as the club's 2011/2012 Vice President.



You Are The Key – The following members were recognized with a "key" pin for bringing in new members:

Bronze Key (1 new member):
Carol Burwash (for M. Bergeson)
Mike Damler (for B. Allen)
Clarice Hausman (for V. Nauta)
Tim Hoel (for R. Gray)
Paul Jones (for J. Heilich)
Donna Motley (for M. Schultz)
Steven Niemann (for P. Buckley)

Silver Key (2 new members)
Lorraine Best (for C. Barnard & D.
Gardner)
Marge Conn (for T. Baer & C. Beals)
April Kauffman (for S. Hays & D Nivens)
Toppy Mooday (for P. & T. Sturgis)

<u>Perfect Attendance 2010/2011</u> - The following members were recognized for perfect attendance with certificates and numeric pin attachment:

1 Year – Debbie Graber, Toppy Mooday, Donna Motley and Doris Young 2 Years – Kim Higgins, Kevin Nolan and Jaci Manzella

3 Years – Jeannine Fortney, Jerry Leonard, Paul Jones and Gary Weber

4 Years – Sherrie Hoel, Tim Hoel and Candy Hudson

5 Years – David Butler, Clarice Hausman and Jin Wood

6 Years – Janet Butler

7 Years – Mike Damler

8 Years – Carol Burwash

11 Years – Betty Leonard

25 Years – Wayne Ward!!!!!!! Congratulations!

Governor's Dinner – Mike Damler reported that 23 club members attended the dinner for I-I Governor John Vanderheyden. Great turnout! More photos on club website.



ELIMINATE Project – Jaci Manzella reported that to give members an opportunity to personally support this project, a container will be put out at each meeting for members to contribute their change (folding money works, too) to this Kiwanis International worldwide project. In addition, Jaci is looking for a committee chairperson and 4-5 committee members to work with Rachel Craddock and Key Club to do further fundraising in the community. If you are interested in serving as chairperson or on the committee, contact Jaci.

<u>Custom Club Clothing</u> – Janet Cox and Janet Butler will coordinate having members' clothing customized with a Kiwanis patch and our club name. More information including cost and a sign-up sheet will be coming soon.

## **Program:**



Jerry Leonard introduced our speaker, Jeff Rasche from Chaddock in Quincy, Illinois. The Chaddock agency provides many services including residential treatment for children who have experienced severe abuse, neglect, or other trauma in

their early years of development.

Many of the children in their program are adopted by loving families, but unresolved issues from their early childhood had prevented them from forming loving, nurturing relationships. Three out of four children in this program, whose issues were so profound that they were unable to live in a home environment, are able to return home or go to a less restrictive environment (such as living on their own in an apartment) in an average of 18-24 months.

Chaddock works diligently with the whole family from the first phone contact until the conclusion of follow up care after discharge to rebuild relationships and bring about healing for the profound pain and unresolved trauma experienced by these children.

Chaddock's on-campus accredited school provides specialized education for residential students and also for many other students from the Quincy area. In addition, Chaddock's staff offers consultation and training to schools, parents, and other professionals across the nation and overseas.

The foster care program is consistently rated as one of the top programs in the state of Illinois. The ultimate goal of their programs is to provide a safe and loving home for children in need. Every effort is made to repair broken family units and return children to a secure and caring home with their birthparents. When this is not possible, they work to transition the children into permanent adoptive homes.

## <u>Meeting Minutes – October 24, 2011</u>

### • Attendance

45 – Members

9 – Guests: Interclub from Decatur Golden K- Lt. Gov Gary Goeken, Helen Corcoran, Keith Hazen, George Hogg, Florence Kruzan, Pat Riley, Bruce Williams and Don Wise, and our speaker, Diane Little

- <u>Free Lunch Winner</u> Mike Damler
- Birthdays None
- <u>Brags</u> Brad Allen, Maureen Bergeson, Carol Burwash, Janet Butler, Mike Damler, Gary Goeken, Clarice Hausman, Kim Higgins, Kathryn McCumber, Dennis Opperman, and Pat Sturgis
- News, Announcements, Activities and/or Volunteer Opportunities

Governor Thank You – A thank you note from Governor John Vanderheyden and First Lady Roxanne was read thanking Tuscola for hosting the governor dinner and supporting the event with such a great turnout.

<u>K-Kids Picnic</u> – Members were reminded that the picnic is Tuesday, 10/25.

<u>ELIMINATE Project</u> – The ELIMINATE jar is now available at meetings for members to put in their change (folding money is good, too) to help raise funds for this KI project. Jaci is still looking for a chairperson to work with Key Club to raise additional donations during the year.

<u>Club Christmas Party</u> – Jaci is looking for a member to plan a fun activity for the 12/19 Christmas Party meeting. If interested, contact Jaci. In lieu of gifts, members are asked to bring \$10.00 to benefit a local organization to be named.

## **Program:**



Program chairperson Diane Pangburn introduced our speaker, Diane Little. Diane is the manager of Tanger Mall's Vitamin World. She has been at Vitamin World for 16 years,

and Vitamin World has been in business for over 40 years. Their products are manufactured in Long Island, NY. The company is very proud of their products and their excellent quality control.

Diane reviewed the benefits of numerous products. Several brochures were available covering topics such as blood sugar metabolism, women's health, men's health, energy & vitality, joint support, health heart and aging well. She also talked about her passion to raise funds for the American Cancer Society through the Douglas County Relay for Life event. She hopes our club will have a team at the 2012 event.

## Meeting Minutes – October 31, 2011

#### • Attendance

45 – Members

2 – Guests: Dale Boyer and our speaker, Betsy Stuerke

- <u>Free Lunch Winner</u> Andy Brzozkiewicz
- <u>Birthdays</u> Darla Gardner 10/31, Beth Linstead 10/31 and Jaci Manzella 11/2
- <u>Brags</u> Maureen Bergeson, Mike Damler, John Davis, Jeannine Fortney, Kim Higgins (for Dennis Opperman), Jaci Manzella, Barb Moss, Kevin Nolan and Gary Weber
- News, Announcements, Activities and/or Volunteer Opportunities

<u>K-Kds Activity</u> – The K-Kids will be raking leaves on Saturday, 11/5.

<u>BETHS Place Raffle</u> – Club members were requested by BETHS Place to assist with selling raffle tickets. A sign-up sheet was passed.

<u>Members Recognized</u> – The following members were recognized as follows:

Carol Burwash – Bronze Key for for bringing in 1 new member and 8 Years Perfect Attendance Doris Young – 1 Year Perfect Attendance

Jim Wood – 5 Years Perfect Attendance <u>Peanut Days</u> – A sign-up sheet was passed for Peanut Days at Tanger Mall Friday and Saturday, 11/11 and 11/12.

### **Program:**

Program chairperson Candy Hudson



introduced our speaker, Betsy Stuerke. Betsy Stuerke is the local chairperson of the SAM Food Pantry. The food pantry was started about 15-20 years ago as a ministry of the Tuscola United Methodist Church

and was named SAM (Social Assistance Ministry) Food Pantry. The pantry is still housed at the Tuscola United Methodist Church through their congregation's generosity. The food pantry became a community wide project primarily serving Tuscola, Atwood and Garrett.

In 2010, 1,745 families were served which covered 6,382 people. In 2011 through October, 1,773 families have been served which represents 6,499 people. Yes, there is hunger in our communities. The recipients are mostly elderly, disabled and/or temporarily unemployed.

Betsy thanked Kiwanis for our monetary donations and our assistance with the Rotary Food Drive and the U.S. Postal Service Food Drive. It costs about \$4,200.00 per month to operate the pantry, and currently the income is about half that amount. There is a need for monetary and food donations. There are 52 volunteers that keep the pantry running including several Kiwanians.

# **2011/2012 Officers and Board Directors**

# **Officers**



Jaci Manzella President



Alan Shoemaker President Elect



Pat Damler Vice President



Candy Hudson Treasurer



Janet Butler Secretary

# **Board of Directors**



Lorraine Best Terms Expires 2014



Dave Butler Webmaster



Mike Damler Past President



Kim Higgins Term Expires 2013



Sherrie Hoel Term expires 2012



Tim Hoel Term expires 2013



Jerry Leonard Term expires 2014



Steve Niemann Term expires 2012

# **New Member Inductions – 10-3-11**



New Members (l. to r.): Carol Beals, Tom Sturgis, Pat Sturgis, Brad Allen, Tammy Baer, Judy Heilich, Darla Gardner, Mary Schultz, Vera Nauta, Bob Gray, Maureen Bergeson, Cathy Barnard, Debbie Nivens and Susan Hayes

More Photos on Website

# SAM Pantry Food Drive 10-8-11





Kiwanians hard at work! Great job!!

# **Governor's Dinner 10-10-11**



Governor & First Lady



First Lady Roxanne Vanderheyden



Governor jokes with Jaci, Sherrie & Janet



Head Table

#### More Photos On Website

# **K-Kids Picnic 10-18-11**





More Photos On Website

## October 2011 Board Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at the Amishland Buffet on Wednesday, 10/12/11 at 12:05 PM by President Jaci Manzella with the following Board Directors and members present:

X	Lorraine Best (2014)	X	Kim Higgins (2013)	X	Jaci Manzella – Pres.
X	Janet Butler – Secy	X	Sherrie Hoel (2012)		Steven Niemann (2012)
X	David Butler – Webmaster	X	Tim Hoel (2013)		Alan Shoemaker P-Elect
X	Mike Damler – Past Pres	X	Candy Hudson – Treas.		
X	Pat Damler – V.P.		Jerry Leonard (2014)	X	Wayne Ward

The following items of business were discussed:

- 1. <u>Minutes of September Board Meeting</u> Tim Hoel made a motion that the Board Meeting Minutes be approved as submitted to the Board members. Mike Damler seconded the motion and it was approved.
- 2. <u>September Monthly Report</u> David Butler made a motion that the report be approved. Sherrie Hoel seconded the motion and it was approved.
- 3. <u>Treasurer's Report</u> Candy distributed copies of the report. As of 10/12/11 the current balance in the Treasury is \$8,320.61. David Butler made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report. Mike Damler seconded the motion and it was approved.
- 4. <u>Reimbursements/Disbursements</u> Wayne Ward submitted a receipt for \$175.00 for K-Kids pins and certificates. David Butler submitted a receipt for the club's website domain name, tuscolakiwanis.org, for \$39.80 which covers four years. Via email, Darcey Helmick requested \$500.00 for Key Club to assist with dues. The Key Club expense is budgeted. Jaci Manzella submitted a receipt for the special secretary plaque presented to Wayne Ward for \$140.07. Mike Damler made a motion to approve these requests. David Butler seconded the motion and it was approved.
- 5. <u>2011/2012 Budget</u> The draft budget was presented by Janet Butler with the edits that were approved last month. After minor edits, Pat Damler moved that the budget be approved. Lorraine Best seconded the motion and the budget (enclosed) was approved.
- 6. Peanut Days The Board reviewed the net results from the last 4 years. Due to the club not being able to work Tanger Mall, the 2011 results were about \$1,000.00 less than usual. To make this up, Janet Butler made a motion for the club to conduct Peanut Day Sales Friday, 11/11 & Saturday 11/12 at Tanger Mall with a contingency of 11/18 & 11/19 if weather is too bad on the earlier weekend. David Butler seconded the motion and it was approved. Jaci Manzella will contact Judy Landeck, Peanut Days chairperson, so Judy can talk to the city about the requested dates, and procure council approval.

- 7. <u>Eliminate Project</u> The board discussed how to address the request by Rachel Craddock to fundraise for this project, and how club members can personally participate. It was agreed that a container would be placed at club meetings for members to donation their change (paper money accepted, too) each week to the Eliminate Project. To work with Key Club's fundraising committee, and consider other forms of donation/fundraising, it was agreed that president Jaci Manzella would form a club committee. Jaci will ask for a committee chairperson volunteer and committee members at our next club meeting.
- 8. ARTCo Request ARTCo is moving forward to renovate the property at the NW corner of Main & Sale to establish a community theater with an audience capacity of about 100 people. Tuscola Woman's Club has partnered with ARTCo to fundraise about \$30,000 to purchase portable risers and chairs for the theater. Such an amount will take multiple fundraisers. Assistance from other service organizations in the community will be requested when needed. One such fundraiser will be a Mardi Gras/Carnivale type even at the Tuscola Community Building on Sunday, February 19, 2012. Janet Butler and Kim Higgins came forward to ask if Kiwanis would be one of the co-sponsors of this event. This request is not for club Kiwanis funding. Organizers would be requesting volunteer help on the evening of the event, preparation of food/desserts and would include publicity that Kiwanis is a co-sponsor. Additional organizations, such as Rotary and the Moose, will also be asked to assist. Sherrie Hoel made a motion to approve the request, making Tuscola Kiwanis one of the sponsors for the 2-19-12 event. Pat Damler seconded the motion and it was approved.
- 9. <u>Kiwanis One Day 2012</u> Jaci Manzella reports that Kiwanis One Day has been designated on April 21, 2012 by Kiwanis International.
- 10. <u>Traveling Gavel</u> Jaci Manzella advised that she has been given Lt. Governor Gary Goeken's traveling gavel. Gary will email Jaci with the schedule so the club knows when and to what club to give the gavel. Put on your thinking caps! Let Jaci know if you have a creative, fun idea for delivering the gavel.
- 11.Adjournment There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:55 P.M.

Janet Butler Secretary



# Happy Thanksgiving

New items on the website include: weekly meeting photos, new members, 2011/2012 officers and directors, Governor's dinner, K-Kids Picnic and more. Please provide any pictures, updates and corrections for newsletter or website to:

<u>dbutler@tuscolakiwanis.org</u> or <u>jbutler@tuscolakiwanis.org</u> (If you need a screen and/or projector for your program, contact David or Janet Butler.)

### TUSCOLA KIWANIS CLUB 2011-2012 BUDGET

2011/2012 BUDGET			
BEGINNING BALANCE 10/12/11	4,048.88	TOTAL CASH ON HAND	4,271.73
		8,320.61	
Administrative Fund		Service Fund	
	Dudget		Dudget
Cash-In	<u>Budget</u>	Cash-In	<u>Budget</u>
Casii-iii		CdSII-III	
50/50 - Club funds	1,000.00	50/50 - Spastic Foundation portion	900.00
Brags	500.00	Donations - Christmas Party	750.00
Member Dues (80 members @\$100)	8,000.00	Donations - Misc.	1,000.00
Membership Recruitment Dinner	500.00	ELIMINATE project (garage sale funded)	1,000.00
New Member Add Fees (6 @\$75)	450.00	Fish Fry Dinner	1,000.00
,		Fundraisers - Misc. (Garage Sale)	1,500.00
		Ink Cartridge Recycle Collection	150.00
		Pancake Breakfast	900.00
		Peanut Days Sales - Nov 2011	1,000.00
		Peanut Days Sales - 2012	3,875.00
		Skip-A-Meal	300.00
Cash-In Total	10,450.00	TOTAL CASH-IN =	12,375.00
		22,825.00	,
Cash-Out		Cash-Out	
Advertising	75.00	B.U.G. Program	100.00
Annual KIF donation (\$5X80 members)	400.00	BETHS Place	150.00
Convention expense	500.00	Can Do For Classrooms Program	100.00
Gifts, flowers & memorial donations	100.00	Children's Miracle Network	150.00
Key Club Lunches	130.00	Christmas Bureau	100.00
Lt. Governor expense donation		Christmas Party Donations	750.00
Member dues (80@\$87)	6,960.00	Circle K Outreach	100.00
Membership recruitment dinner 900.0		Clicker Club	50.00
Miscellaneous expense	100.00	Donations - Misc.	1,000.00

### TUSCOLA KIWANIS CLUB 2011-2012 BUDGET

Administrative Fund		Service Fund		
	Budget		Budget	
New member dues	450.00	Douglas Co Health Dept (car seats)	100.00	
Plaques & awards	100.00	Eliminate Project	1,000.00	
Postage (cards, newsletters, mailings)	200.00	Emerging Needs	500.00	
Supplies (pins, certificates, etc.)	700.00	Fish Fry expenses	500.00	
Website Expenses (domain name for 4				
years & hosting for 2 yrs)	175.00	Help-A-Child Program	100.00	
		Jr. Football League	100.00	
		Key Club support	1,000.00	
		Key Leader Camp	200.00	
		K-Kids (renewal, pins, picnics, etc.)	300.00	
		North Ward Backpack Program	450.00	
		North Ward Breakfast Program	200.00	
		Nunn Scout Building	200.00	
		Pancake Breakfast expenses	100.00	
		Peace Meals	100.00	
		Peanuts purchase expense	875.00	
		SAM Food Pantry	250.00	
		Scholarships - TCHS	1,500.00	
		School Faculty Luncheon	175.00	
		Skip-A-Meal	350.00	
		Soccer League	100.00	
		Spastic Paralysis Foundation	1,000.00	
		Torpedo Swim Team	200.00	
		Trauma Doll materials	50.00	
Cash-Out Total	10,890.00	TOTAL CASH-OUT =	11,850.00	
		22,740.00		
ENDING BALANCE 9/30/12 (Est.)	3,608.88		4,796.73	
		TOTAL CASH ON HAND (EST.)		
		8,405.61		